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We are planning an upgrade at Carlingford West Public School to support the growing student community. 
As part of this upgrade, and to minimise disruption to school operations during construction, School 
Infrastructure NSW will establish a temporary primary school for Carlingford West Public School students. 

The temporary primary school will be located on Carlingford West Public School’s southern play space and 
the northern section of Cumberland High School’s oval. 

Site establishment

On Monday 21 June 2021, work will begin to establish the temporary primary school site. This work will 
include installation of temporary fencing, site sheds and compounds, plus connecting temporary utility 
services. Site establishment is anticipated to take up to a week, weather permitting. Delivery of the 
temporary learning space modules is anticipated to start on Wednesday 23 June 2021. 

To carry out this work, construction contractors will be using Dunmore Avenue as an entry point as it has 
sufficient width to ensure the safe delivery of temporary buildings. 

Construction of the temporary primary school is expected to be completed in late 2021. We anticipate the 
temporary school will be ready for occupation in Term 4 2021.  

Health and safety 

The health and safety of students, staff and the community is our highest priority. 

Site fencing and hoarding will be installed around the construction site as a safety measure to provide a 
physical barrier between construction and the two schools. Traffic controllers will be in place to ensure 
deliveries are managed safely, with truck deliveries scheduled outside of school peak hours to limit impacts 
to surrounding roads.

Work hours 

All work will be carried out during standard construction hours which are Monday to Friday 7:00am to 
5:00pm, and Saturday 8:00am to 1:00pm. No works will take place on Sundays or public holidays, unless 
notified. 

The map overleaf indicates a general site footprint for the temporary primary school during construction and 
once it is in operation. We will provide the community with regular updates throughout construction of the 
temporary school.
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